[bookmark: _GoBack]Those in Attendance:
Meagan George, Zackary Levchenko, Steve Savitz, Judy Bean, Ruthanna Frizzell, Shirley Baker, Rich McFarland, Elle Taylor, Dennis Killmer, Jerry Schlatter, Megan George
1. Meeting called to order at 5:08 PM. 

2.  Jerry Schlatter made a motion to approve the minutes from the June 24th, 2019 meeting. MC

3. Update about previous meeting. 

4. There is multiple telephone vendors. The district will have various option. We are looking at roughly $100,000 for a new phone system. Security system needs to be up to date and the district is looking for modern technology. Many systems are moving away from on site recording and the district would move towards cloud-based memory. Zackary said the camera price varies from $50 to $200. Hard to receive an estimate because we don’t have an engineering study. 

5. A representative referred from ESD 101. He quoted for 4 new entry ways and cameras around $150,000. There is no annual fee associated with that package. It was quoted around $3,500 to $4,000 to do access pad at each door. 

6. Roland was the intercom business the district met with. The monopolize the industry currently as the main provider of intercom systems. Evco is another provider and they install intercom systems in addition to also doing cameras. They do not do telephones. The quote for two sites is an estimated $100,000. 

7. Instructional technology throughout our schools are old and out dated. The district has a lot of second-hand units where it may be functional but not optimal. 

8. There was a discussion about our current levy in place and how the increase in our local housing market has forced an increase. 

9. Rich’s advised the committed that if their desire was to maintain the same tax rate as the expiring capital levy that a two year levy at $385,400 for year 2020 and $393,108  year 2021 would maintain the same tax rate. A total amount of approximately $775,000 over two years would support the need for cameras, new access control, communication, instructional technology, and intercoms. The interest would come out of the district’s other operating fund. 

10. Jerry was curious what happened to our funds when it is collected from the county. We are looking into how it will be invested prior to being distributed to the school district. 

11. Zachary is going to look into the remaining e-rate dollars that were allocated from the Federal government. It could be used for specific technology expenses.

12. Shirley Baker moved that this committee recommend to the School Board that the District propose a 2-year capital levy at the estimated levy rate of 0.704170 per $1000 in the amount $385,400 for year one and $393,108 for year two for security and technology improvements. The motion was seconded by Elle Taylor. Additional discussion focused on the improvement of communication, intercoms, instructional technology, professional development/safety training, and telephone upgrades. The motion passed unanimously.

13. Meeting adjourned at 6:20 PM.


Jerry, In answer to your question regarding interest earned – The taxes are received into the capital projects fund and are invested or devested through county twice monthly. The county pools those funds and invests on our behalf. Any interest earned can be used to pay interest(if we sell a bond to finance a major project before taxes are received) or used for capital projects.  
